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Please bring a copy of this Beacon to the next regular meeting so that you can more fully participate in the  

readings, meditation and prayers. If you are unable to attend please reflect on the readings in your own way. 

The Beacon 

 

Grand Knights Report – June 2014 
 It is hard to believe it has been two years since I accepted the call to the role of 
Grand Knight for Knights of Columbus Council 4742 at St. Albert Parish, after 3 years as the 
Deputy Grand Knight. It has been an honour and privilege to be able to represent my fellow 

Brother Knights in this capacity since 2012.  

 Council 4742 has solidified itself in our Parish Community as the “Go-To” organi-
zation. If the Parish is in need of a group to step up for a cause, effort, or simple manpower, 
they “Go-To” the Knights of Columbus Council 4742 first. When calls are made to the differ-
ent Ministries and organizations in St. Albert Parish to support a new event or assist with an 
existing one, the Knights are one of the first groups everyone thinks of. We continue to part-
ner with all Ministries in the Parish; the Catholic Women’s League, the Catholic schools in 
our Parish, and the four other Councils of District No. 14. Council 4742 has a well-deserved 
reputation of a Council that is vibrant, continuously reinventing itself, and a stalwart Council 

in Northern Alberta. 

 Brother Dan Chauvet will replace me as Grand Knight starting in September for 
the 2014/15 Columbian Year. Two other new Executive members that allowed their names to 
stand for positions on the 2014/15 Executive Committee are Brother Bernie Hryciw as Out-
side Guard, and Brother Moe Douville as one of three Trustees. I would like to take this op-
portunity to thank Brothers Ely Estillore and Rick Silvestri for their contributions to the Ex-

ecutive Committee, as they will be stepping down from Executive at the end of June.  

 I cannot say enough for the encouragement and support I received from the current 
Executive Council. All members of the Executive Committee do great work for our Council 
and I ask each and every one of you to take the time to thank them for the time and effort they 
put into this Council. I want to especially recognize two Executive Committee members; Br. 
Gerry Buccini and Br. Tony Csilics. Br. Gerry has been a tremendous mentor to me and ad-
vocate for our Council. It is comforting to know Br. Gerry will continue in this capacity for 
Br. Dan. Br. Tony is as steadfast and loyal a Financial Secretary as there is in the Knights of 

Columbus.  

 Last but definitely not least, I want to recognize our Council Chaplain, Fr. An-
drew. Fr. Andrew recently announced that he is leaving our Parish for the gentler climate of 
Vancouver at the end of August. He will be leaving a Parish that has grown so much under 
his guidance and leadership. A testament to his time at our Parish will be the memories of our 
150th Anniversary, fireworks at the Chili! Chili! Bang! Bang! an Annual Pilgrimage that his 
second to none in Northern Alberta, a inspiration to the Youth of our Parish, and a friend to 

all of St. Albert. Fr. Andrew will truly be missed! 

 My last advertisement will be for our annual Wrap-Up Mass and Barbeque on Fri-
day, June the 13th. The mass will start at 6:00 pm in the church, followed by time for Socializ-
ing, then a delicious barbeque catered by Catering To Your Taste at 7:00 pm. We will be 
making a few special presentations as well as announcing the Knights of Columbus Council 
4742 Knight of the Year. Tickets are $20 each. If for none of the reasons above, you and your 
spouse need to attend as this will be the last mass Fr. Andrew celebrates for Council 4742. It 

will definitely be a night of tears and cheers. 

Vivat JesusVivat JesusVivat JesusVivat Jesus    Terry Sperling, Grand KnightTerry Sperling, Grand KnightTerry Sperling, Grand KnightTerry Sperling, Grand Knight 



 



Up-coming 

Events 
June 

8, Sunday - Parish Country Fair 
13, Friday - Council BBQ 

♦REMEMBER♦ 

♦Knights support 

Knight Events!♦ 

Good  

of the Order 

Please pray  

for Brothers who are ill 
David Biollo Sr. 
Armand Carignan 

Fern Carignan 
Ernest Sokolan 

      Al Stephenson 
 Rick Silvestri 

     Obtain your                     
     Grocery Gift  
     Cards before or  
      after Mass. 

Mark your calandersMark your calandersMark your calandersMark your calanders    
We have 3 new candidates and 
are planning a First Degree      
Ceremony on October 15, 2014.    

It ’ s Summertime!It ’ s Summertime!It ’ s Summertime!It ’ s Summertime!    
Remember that Grocery cards are available, and we are more dependant on our projects 
because of the  absence of  income from Casinos and Bingos.  Grocery Cards are available 
at the back of the Church all summer.  You may contact Gerry Buccini at 780-4597384 or 
Frank Polanski at 780-459-7941 

 

Vocal Music Presentation 

 
Pictured  at the left  is Mairi   Irene 
MacCormick , who is being intro-
duced by Shannon Hierbert, who 
accompanied her on piano.. 
 
Mairi performed a program of clas-
sic style music .  She will be going 
to Italy for advanced studies.  She 
will be greatly missed ,but we  wish 
her well in her  advanced studies. 
 
Cheese and refreshments were or-
ganized by Laurianne Douville,with 
the help of the music ministry   The 
Knights of Columbus sponsored 
and organized the wine part of the 
reception.. 
 
Terry Sperling, Grand Knight pre-
sented a cheque for $500 to Mairi.    

The new executive for the 2014 to 2015 year is as follows: 

   Grand Knight: Daniel Chauvet   Deputy Grand Knight: Gerry Buccini  
Chancellor: Terry Sperling   Financial Secretary:   Tony Csilics   
Treasurer: Jim Van Horne   Recorder:              Glenn Fritz    
Advocate: Gerry Woodlock   Warden:                Brian Wolbert    
Outside Guard:    Bernie Hryciw    Inside Guard:              Robert Pampu  
Trustee 1: Maurice Douville              Trustee 2:                   Leon Husereau   
Trustee 3: Bernie McCracken   Lecturer:              Mauri Maynard 


